
Medina County LEPC Meeting 
November 20, 2008 

Members Present:   Buck Adams   Mark Albrecht 
   Dave Kersten   Alliss Strogin 
   John Gotheridge            Sheriff Hassinger 
   Shandra DeVoe  Joseph Tupa 
   Sue Netzly-Watkins  John Holmes 
   Christina Fozio   Jacqui Russell 
   Justin Bechtel   Erik Shamberger 
   Vikki Bunting 
 
The Medina County LEPC Meeting was called to order at 8:34am. 
 
A motion to approve the September 25, 2008 meeting minutes was made by John Gotheridge, 
seconded by Mark Albrecht and unanimously approved by all. 
 
EMA report-Buck Adams 

- The LEPC plan has been approved by the Ohio EMA and the SERC. 
- The LEPC bylaws need reviewed and brought up to date with the SERC requirements. 
- The EMA and Red Cross are going to work together to create and complete an exercise 

that will comply with the requirements of the last year of the exercise cycle.  We need 
to include shelter, EMS, and Safety, and it can be a Tabletop exercise. 

- Mark Albrecht has put together a meeting to discuss and revise the Debris Management 
Plan.  It will be December 9, 2008 at 9am in the Medina County EMA’s EOC. 

- The 2010 LEPC exercise will be about suspicious packages and bombs on school buses. 
- Next Weds., November 26th will be the approval of the budget. 
- Tier II vests are back-ordered, and will not be shipped until December. 

 
New Business 

- Alliss has informed us that the Animal Disaster Team (ADT) has been renamed to 
C.A.R.E., County Animal Rescue and Evacuation.  It will have the majority of the same 
members that were on the ADT, so they are trained.  This group includes Medina, 
Lorain, Summit, and Portage counties.  Their plan will be under review. 

 
- Sue is reporting that the Clean Ohio Fund was re-issued and there is now grant money 

available for things such as, water, farmland, Parks, mitigation activities.  There is also 
an Environmental Education Project Fund also available. 

 
Once Around 

- The Red Cross is looking for a garage or storage unit to house their vehicle. 
- Suggestions were the old match shop in Wadsworth, storage units on Lafayette and 

Pearl Rds. 
 



- Vikki from the State reports that the new Exercise Evaluation document is not yet 
approved.  This could be resolved at the December 10th SERC meeting. 
 

- Justin from the Health Dept is reviewing the SNS Plan, as there was a meeting in the 
EMA EOC on Nov. 19th to discuss any changes. 
 

The LEPC meeting was adjourned at 9:15am, motioned by Alliss and seconded by John. 
 
 
 


